
From: Casey, Thomas >  
Sent: Friday, January 15, 2021 8:52 AM 
To: Bertoline, Justin <Justin.Bertoline@ventura.org> 
Cc:  
Subject: Expansion of Mine / Quarry 
 
Justin, 
 
Just wanted to express my concern over the considered modification to the existing Conditional Use 
Permit (CUP) No. 3817-3 to expand the use of the of existing mining area.  I want to take special 
exception to the idea of recycling concrete and asphalt and allowing imported material to be used for 
reclamation fill.   We live in the Dos Ventos neighborhood, which borders the mine, and we are very 
concerned about the impact to our health.   
 

 Recycling concrete and asphalt can contain asbestos and other harmful materials, which have 
known deleterious effects on the health of humans, especially children.   

 The prevailing winds, due to the coastal climate,  travel westerly from Camarillo to Newbury 
Park (thus the Spanish Name of the neighborhood Dos Vientos, “Two Winds”),  which brings 
particulate and pollutants from the mine straight into the Dos Vientos neighborhood.   

 
Please consider the health and welfare of the family oriented neighborhood and reject the expansion of 
the use of the mine.  Thank you. 
 
 
Best regards, 
 
Tom & Keri Casey 

 

 
 




